
ORANGE COAST COLLEGE 
Academic Senate Meeting |Feb. 7, 2023 | 11:30 am - 12:30 pm | Student Union 

214/Zoom Link: https://cccd-edu.zoom.us/j/82604795285?from=addon 

 

 

Guests (Optional & Voluntary Sign-In): Rich Pagel, Jeanette Grimm, Kate McCarroll, Rebecca 

Morgan, and Anna Hanlon.        

1. Preliminary Matters 

A. Call to Order:  President Lee Gordon called the meeting to order at 11:30 A.M.  

 

B. Opportunity for Public Comments: No public comments.  

 

C. Approval of the Minutes: Motion 1: Senator Kennedy moved to approve the minutes from 

the December 6, 2022, 



 

 

Drew worked for several years to bring this month's event to fruition, originally 

planning this for 2019, but the event was postponed due to Covid-19.  

State of the District Budget Town Hall: On Thursday, February 16, 2023, 9 a.m. in 

the College Center ballroom on the third floor, OCC will host a Budget Town Hall 

with CCCD Vice Chancellor Marlene Drinkwine and Vice President Pagel.  

2. Vice President’s Report- Rendell Drew: Immediately following the Mendez v 

Westminster and Korematsu v. U.S. event, there will be a reception at 11 a.m. with 

an opportunity to greet the guest speakers.   

Georgetown University Preferred Consideration: OCC is invited to participate in a 

preferred consideration program to increase the number of transfer students to 

Georgetown University, with the college to recommend two or three candidates 

for this highly competitive program. The program is not a guaranteed 

admission. Recommendations should be sent to Counselor Linda Bagatourian, as 

she is an Honors counselor and Transfer Center director.  

B. Legislation and Education Regulations – President Gordon: In January he attended an 

event in Sacramento, sponsored by the Statewide Academic Senate's Legislative Affairs 

Committee, where he met Orange County legislators and staff. He will be in Sacramento  

later this month under the sponsorship and the Statewide Academic Senate, to meet 

with staff and members 



 

 

F. Professional Development Institute (PDI) – Senator Kennedy: The PDI Committee is 

receiving a lot of conference funding applications; the updated form will be sent out 

again. We are working on a Google Form. In January, the following instructors were 

approved for sabbaticals in the 2023-2024 academic year: Karen Felts, Maria Lerma, Tab 

Livingston, Ben Lohman, Helen Maughan, Timothy Peters, Loren Sachs, Leigh Ann 

Weatherford, and Jeremy Zitter.  These faculty were approved for spring, fall, or full-year 

sabbaticals.  
 

G. Flex Committee – Kate McCarroll: Reported that the Flex Schedule will be available in 

Cornerstone on February 14. She encouraged more poster sessions, and the form is still 

available and live on the Flex Portal. Flex Day is February 23.  

3. Unfinished Business 

A. Update on Faculty DEIA Grant--Vice-President Drew: Reported that last week they 

identified the faculty work group to work on the Culturally Responsive Pedagogy and 

Practices DEIA grant. He provided an overview of the status of where the ad hoc group is 

now.  

 The grant amount is $300,000, and tKH�RIILFLDO�WLWOH�RI�WKH�JUDQW�LV�´Culturally 

Responsive Pedagogy and Practices; Innovative Best Practices Grant.µ�The 

IXQGLQJ�VRXUFH�LV�WKH�6WDWH�&KDQFHOORU·V�2IILFH�� 

 The ad hoc committee has met twice so far about at 2-3 hours per session.  

 The competitive grant is about professional development opportunities and 

identifying outcomes for faculty to accomplish their goals.   

 The grant is to serve the disproportionately impacted, underrepresented students 

and communities.  

 They hope to get Senate endorsement by next week, February 14. The grant 

application submission deadline is on February 16. 

Vice-President Drew read the sample Interventions and criteria and gave a presentation 

suhe suhe suhe suhe ample 



 

 

Motion 6: President Gordon moved to approve the Faculty DEIA Grant preliminary clusters 

with the understanding that the final form would be sent to the members of the Senate 

with the agenda this week; motion seconded; motion approved. [See Voting Tally Chart 

at the end of these meeting minutes]. 

B. Midterm Report – Anna Hanlon: Presented the Midterm Report requesting an 

endorsement and reminded the Senate that she had presented the report prior. All 

evidence in the Midterm Report is linked and incorporates feedback received from the 

different constituent groups on campus.  

Motion 7: Senator Boogar moved to approve the Midterm Report; motion seconded; 

motion approved. [See Voting Tally Chart at the end of these meeting minutes].   

4. New Business 

A. Tutor Recruitment – Kate McCarroll and Jeanette Grimm: Informed the Senate that the 

Student Success Center is currently hiring tutors and urged faculty to encourage their 

best students to become tutors. The subject areas most in need of tutors are accounting




